CALDICOT TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of Health and Safety Committee held at 10.00 am on Tuesday, 17th May 2016 at Caldicot Town Council Sites.
Present:  Cllrs: D Evans, G. Owen, F Rowberry

[In attendance:  S. King and G McIntyre, Clerk]
1. Apologies 


Received from Councillor P. Stevens.
2. Declarations of Interest 


None
3.      To Inspect Rear Wentwood View 
    


 [b/f TC 27.04.16]   
The committee inspected the area at the rear of Wentwood View. 
Recommended that a sign be installed in the area ‘Give dog fouling the red card’ project

That a quote for annual cutting and spraying be obtained
That a quote for rubbish collection be obtained

That ‘no liability’ signs be installed (Re. cycling etc.) and that ‘no camping’ signs be installed

That John Reece is contacted in order to level the ground (which had been disturbed by agricultural vehicle)
That the area is regularly subjected to Health and Safety Committee inspection


Residents to be informed of progress 

To consider the possibility of future use of the area, as nature trail for children, taking into account required maintenance and upkeep of the area
4.      Contractors Questionnaires 




[b/f TC 12.04.16]                                   
Advice had been received from Ellis Whittam regarding risk assessment information. 
Recommended that contractors complete questionnaires 
5.      Legionella Testing 





[b/f TC 12.04.16]
The committee recognised the importance and the need for testing. 

Recommended that progress is made in obtaining quotes and undertaking Legionella Testing 
6.
Cleaning of Town Centre Re: Pigeon Mess 


[b/f TC 12.04.16]
The committee stressed that pigeons had become a significant issue within Caldicot Town Centre, particularly in relation to faeces on properties and through the town and that it was an Environmental Health issue.  
Recommended that the issue was progressed with P&P and Mon CC 
7.
To Consider Fire Risk Assessment

The committee were advised that, although fire risk assessments were updated annually, professional fire risk assessment should be undertaken. 

Recommended Aztec alarms undertake a professional risk assessment at a cost of £150. 

8.
Other 

It was noted that one item remained unaddressed following Ellis Whittam annual Health and Safety inspection October 2015.

Car Park Issues

The committee highlighted that the Caldicot Town Council Car Park was in a poor condition, work was needed in relation to damaged concrete and clear space markings. 

The committee recognised the importance of appropriate outside lighting. Recommended that progress was made in obtaining quotes, to tarmac the car park and line parking bays. 

That the exterior light at the front of the building was inspected to ensure that it was working appropriately, and if necessary replaced.
The meeting ended at 11.15am.
